ISRP Comment/Question: One of the project’s strongest elements is the collaborative effort (with NMFS) to develop a more natural rearing regime and increase the quality of smolts released. So long as this project continues to maintain separation from natural stocks, it will represent a valid use of hatchery fish.

Response: The SAFE Project goal is consistent with the Northwest Power Planning Council’s recommendation that terminal fishing sites be identified and developed to harvest abundant fish stocks while minimizing the incidental harvest of weak stocks. Select area fisheries are being explored as a means to increase the sport and commercial harvest of hatchery fish while providing greater protection of weak wild salmon stocks.

The SAFE Project has been successful in expanding Youngs Bay fisheries, and creating new fisheries in the Tongue Point basin, Blind Slough, and Deep River. These fisheries have been successful in providing maximum harvest of target stocks, minimizing straying rates, and minimally impacting weak and listed stocks.

ISRP Comment/Question: Use of winter dormancy and accelerated spring feeding appear promising, though it will be some time before results are realized from this experiment.

Response: The ISRP is correct in stating that results take some time before being realized. The most vital source of information, the coded-wire tag, is delayed over a year following a given year’s fishery, which occurs no less than two years following the release of a given brood year of salmon.

ISRP Comment/Question: Is the monthly schedule for water quality sampling adequate to address temporal variations? Details of monitoring techniques are sketchy.
Response: The water quality-monitoring program was initiated, over a year before the placement of pens at each site, with the guidance of the Washington Department of Ecology. It was designed to prevent errors from occurring during the evaluation phase of the project. Water chemistry monitoring involves monthly 24-hour recording of conditions at each pen site to establish a database for evaluation of when and to what degree specific waters are favorable for rearing. Macroinvertebrate sampling occurs before, during and after each 6-month long rearing season, and is essential for determining whether that site is an environmental liability. The program is considerably more than specified by any agency and is a major guide for determining the direction of rearing at each site.

ISRP Comment/Question: Given so many experimental variables (smolt size/condition, rearing density, release time and date, etc.), different fish species and uncontrolled environmental conditions, the question arises whether adequate tests have been developed to statistically account for them all in evaluating results.
Response: Variability in rearing conditions (smolt size/condition, rearing density, release time and date, etc.), different fish species and uncontrolled environmental conditions are factors needed to determine the feasibility and magnitude of the program, but it should be stressed that the intent is to put standard hatchery practices to work. For these issues, in particular, there may be a misunderstanding of project design. The intent is not to produce new experimental net-pen rearing results, but rather to develop fisheries through application of results from experimental net-pen rearing.

